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                F r om  t h e  Pa s t o r         

   As I write this, Kristen and our senior high youth and advisors are preparing to depart on their spring 
mission trip to Boston. I am reminded of a mission trip story told by a pastor: “I was urging one of our high 
school students to go on the church spring mission trip. She had initially shown some interest. Her sister 
had gone with us some years before and I was eager for her to go as well.  When I finally got back in touch 
with her, I was surprised to hear her say, ‘I’m not going on any mission trip. I’ve decided. That’s that. I am 
not going!’” 
   “ ‘May I ask why?’” 
   “ ‘Because Jane went with you, and it totally destroyed her life. When she came back from working with 
the poor, she wasn’t the same person. She completely changed the course of her life. It disrupted our 
family, upset our parents, and things have never been the same again. I just don’t want to bring that much 
disruption into our family.’”  Says the pastor, “It was one of the best reasons I have ever heard for not going 
on a church mission trip.”  God forbid that we take the risk of allowing ourselves to be changed or our lives 
to be disrupted. 
   I have always found it interesting that the primary emotion expressed on that first Easter was not joy, not 
amazement, not surprise, but fear. The first encounter with the empty tomb produces fear. And I think I 
understand why. As sad and devastating as Jesus’ death was for his followers, at least it was something 
they could understand. They could deal with death. But resurrection, new life, an explosion of life that not 
even death can overcome…how do you deal with that?  It’s one thing to grieve over a dead body in a tomb.  
But a living Lord now at large in the world, a living Lord who just might encounter us anytime and anywhere, 
a living Lord who might be interested in changing and disrupting our comfortable lives?  Again, how do we 
deal with that?  
   Easter has passed and our new Pilgrim Center is up and running. I truly believe a new chapter in our life 
together is opening before us. I hope we are ready for and open to whatever disrupting surprises Christ 
might have in store for us.  
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RE ADER’ S  CIRCLE 
C O M M U N I T Y  C H U R C H  B O O K  G R O U P  

 

The Reader’s Circle is open to all, everyone 
is welcome.  You may contact Rosemary 
Manchester (r_manchester@comcast.net) or 707 823 3477 with 
any questions.   
 
 

The 2013 Winter/Spring series for Readers Circle will focus on 
the incarceration of Japanese Americans at the outbreak of the 
Second World War.  We'll give special attention to events here 
in California, and view together the documentary about how 
young people from our Community Church responded to the 
threat to the Enmanji Buddhist Temple here in Sebastopol.  The 
final meeting in this series will be presented on April 1. 
 

MONDAY, APRIL 1 Rumors of Peace by Ella Leffland 
 
 

This book is available for purchase at Copperfield’s Books, set 
aside for the Community Church Book Club with a special 
discounted price.  Books are also available at the public library.  
Questions? Contact the church office, or Rosemary Manchester, 
coordinator  707 540 382. 
 

 

W O M E N ’ S  S U M M E R  R E T R E A T  
July 19-July 21 at St. Joseph’s Retreat in Duncan Mills 

Facilitator: Rev. Bethany Nelson 
Mark you calendars – more info coming soon! 

 

 

G R I E F  S U P P O R T  G R O U P  
 

Grief Counselors Harry & Susanna Simms are 
available to meet with you in the Fireside Room 
on Thursday evenings at 7PM as they facilitate 
a support group dealing with the pain of grief.  .  
Losing a loved one, whether it be a recent loss, 
or from years past, can be difficult to process.  
The group meets each Thursday at 7PM in the Fireside Room.  
There is no charge and the group is open to all. Please call 
Harry or Susanna at 829-7769 if you have any questions.   

 
 

 
 

 

    
    
        

 
 
 

April 7April 7April 7April 7            YY OO UU TT HH   SS UU NN DD AA YY   

Our Sr. High Youth and their advisors will lead worship and 
reflect on their recent Mission Trip to Boston. 
 Communion  
 

A P R I L  S E R M O N  T H E M E :  T I E S  T H A T  B I N D  
 

April 14April 14April 14April 14              TT II EE SS   TT HH AA TT   BB II NN DD ::   

BB OO TT HH EE RR EE DD   BB YY   JJ EE SS UU SS  
It’s always tempting, especially for a preacher, to sit down, put 
up one’s feet and sigh, “At last, Easter is over.”  Trouble is, no 
one seems to have shared that information with Jesus.  He 
seems to want to stay connected with us. 
John 21:1-19  Rev. Nelson 
 

April 21April 21April 21April 21           Integrity of Creation Sunday 

TT II EE SS   TT HH AA TT   BB II NN DD ::   BB EE HH OO LL DD   TT HH EE   HH II PP PP OO  
Scripture tells us that all of creation, every creature, reflects 
back something of the love of God. How is our relationship to 
creation a mirror of God’s love for that same creation? 
Job 40: 15-24  Rev. Nelson 
 

April 28April 28April 28April 28              TT II EE SS   TT HH AA TT   BB II NN DD ::     

TT HH EE   PP HH YY SS II CC SS   OO FF   CC OO MM MM UU NN II OO NN   
It has been said that in the early 21st century, theologians are 
sounding more like scientists and scientists more like 
theologians.  Peter’s mystical vision would seem to confirm that. 
Acts 11:1-18  Rev. Nelson 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 

New members will be received into The Community Church on 
Sunday, April 21.  On April 14th, following worship, there will be 
meeting in the Fireside Room for all those interested in church 
membership.  If you are interested in church membership or 
learning more about the Community Church, please contact the 
church office at 823-2484 or office@uccseb.org.   
 

 

R E B U I L D I N G  T O G E T H E R  
The date for this year’s Rebuilding 
Together project is Saturday, April 
27th.  The mission of Rebuilding 
Together is, in one day, to repair or 
enhance the home of a low income senior or disabled person.   
 

This year’s project, which our church shares with the Rotary 
Club of Sebastopol, will be at the home of Elise Lovejoy on 
Elphick Road in Sebastopol. This will be one of several 
Rebuilding Together projects in Sebastopol on that day.   
 

Our church is also the location where lunches for volunteers are 
prepared.  We need volunteers to help with lunch preparation in 
Memorial Hall on the morning of April 27 and help with the 
project on Elphick Road. Please call the church office for more 
information at 823-2484 or office@uccseb.org.    
 

P I L G R I M  C E N T E R  F U R N I S H I N G S   
Here is our wish list for the furnishings of the new Pilgrim 
Center.  If you would like to assist with the financing of single 
items, please talk with Jane Huneke (795-5451) or either Revs. 
Nelson or DelMonte.  Thank you so much.       

�chapel chairs  �hymnals  �book case for storing hymnals    
�plant stand �bean bag chairs for the youth lounge     

�bistro tables and chairs for the youth lounge 
 

�locked, free-standing bookcases/ storage units 

ADULT EDUCATI O N SUND AY MORNING CL ASS  
 

Adult Education invites you to drop in for our Sunday Morning 
Adult Sunday School.  Visit the Fireside Room at 9:30 for coffee 
and discuss the scripture for the morning’s sermon.  We will 
begin the discussion with a brief insight into the pastor’s view of 
the passage and pose questions for the group.  Then we read 
the passage, discuss it, and during worship, listen to the Sunday 
sermon with a little more insight.  Everyone is welcome - you 
don’t need to be a Bible scholar, just have the desire to delve 
into the Bible, one scripture at a time!   
 

W O M E N ’ S  B I B L E  S T U D Y  
Women’s Bible Study will meet on Wednesdays in 
April on April 10, 17 and 24 from 10 AM to 11:15 
AM in the Fireside Room with a study of the Old 
Testement Book of Judith.  For any questions, 
contact the group facilitator Joanne Matson at 823-5249.  
 

M E N ’ S  B I B L E  S T U D Y  
The Men’s Bible Study will meet on Thursday, April 11 and April 
25 at 7:30 AM in the Fireside Room.  All men of the church are 
invited to attend.  Rev. Nelson will lead the group. 
 

N A M E  T A G S  
Name Tags?  Do you have your name tag? Do you 

wear your name tag?  Do you need a name tag?  
If your name tag has come up missing, or you 
don’t have a name tag, we’d like to get one for 
you!  And if you already have your name tag, 

please make a habit of clipping it on to help all of us remember 
your name! 
 

To get a new or replacement name tag, please fill out the form 
below and place it in the offering plate, leave it in the church 
office or hand it to our welcome ladies at the front door. 
 

Please print C L E A R L Y the first and last name you would like 
printed on your church name tag: 
 

First Name _______________________________________ 
 

Last Name________________________________________ 

 



L I S T E N I N G  P R O C E S S  
 

Our Listeners from the Community Church are about ready to 
report back with their interview findings and will meet after 
worship on April 7 in the Media Room.  If you have not had the 
opportunity to be heard, please contact the church office at 823-
2484 or office@uccseb.org.  
 

 
U K E L A I  G R O U P  M E E T S  O N  F R I D A Y S  
 

The Ukestars are now meeting in their new 
location, the Choir Room at the Community 
Church, for their weekly Friday 
singing/strumming sessions from 10-11:30 
AM.  For information please call Vicki Reno 
827 3668 or email vreno@comcast.net    
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

I n t e r g e n e r a t i o n a l  G a t h e r i n g  

SATURDAY, APRIL -13, 2013 
 

Continental  Breakfast  8:40 AM   Discussion 9-11 AM 
 

 

 

 

We invite all women to join us on the Second Saturday each 
month in the new Pilgrim Center for Between Women.  Each 
meeting stands independently, our group is fluid, so whether 
you can attend every month or just occasionally, you are always 
welcomed by an intergenerational group of gals.  We discuss, 
we share, we listen, we talk, we eat and we have FUN!  Please 
mark you calendars and reserve the second Saturday of the 
month for Between Women.  April’s discussion will be centered 
around “Our Stories.” 
 

Are you new to the Community Church?  Would you like to 
know more about Between Women?  Or perhaps you have a 
friend you would like to bring to Between Women?  ALL women 
are welcome!  For more information, please contact  

Marie Cotton at 823-3375. 

 
 
 

A  S H A R I N G  W I T H  T H O S E  I N  N E E D  
 

Last year was a busy one for our Community Church Parish 
Care volunteers.   The group prepared and delivered over 60 
meals, transported Parish members on 12 occasions, primarily 
to medical appointments, mailed cards and visited with Parish 
members, referred 3 handymen, and one caregiver. 
 

Many thanks to the Parish Care coordinators: Evelyn Bishop, 
Harry Sullivan, Josephine Weigel, Sharon Olson, and Barbara 
Whitson for their continued gift of time facilitating Parish Care 
during this busy year.  And we welcome two new coordinators to 
Parish Care: Norma Watson and Barbara Walton joined the 
group this spring. 
 

Many thanks to the following retiring coordinators who have 
given so much time of their time and energy to Parish Care:  
Margarette Murakami, Glenda Elvy, and Corrine Kauwe.  Thank 
you for your service! 
 

If you like to cook, make new friends, or can provide 
transportation for our church members, then Parish Care can 
use you as an active volunteer.  Sign up forms are available in 
the church office, or call Barbara Whitson at 707 322 2012. 

AP R I L  21  AN D  AP R I L  28  
 

On April 21 and April 28, the Parish Care Coordinators will be in 
the courtyard following worship to collect your emergency 
contact information.  On more than one occasion this 
information has proved a valuable tool for our ministers.   
 

Please take a few moments after church to fill out the 
emergency contact information form.  Or get a head start and 
use the form in this newsletter and look for the Parish Care 
Coordinators after church on April 21 and 28. 
 
 
 
 

Parish 
Care 

Parish 
Care 



 
 
 
 
 

Mission & Outreach meets on the third Monday of the month, 
meeting next on April 15 at 7 PM in the Fireside Room. 

 

 

A D U L T  M I S S I O N  T R I P  F O R  2 0 1 3  
9 : 3 0  AM  M e e t i n g  Ap r i l  7  B e f o r e  W o r s h i p  

 

A work group of 13 have signed up from the Community Church 
to travel to Henryville, Indiana, to help with tornado clean up and 
reconstruction with the UCC Disaster Response Team. Few 
buildings in Henryville were left standing after a storm that was 
part of a series of seven tornadoes swept through five Midwest 
states in March 2012.  The group will be staying at a local fire 
house in Henryville, about 60 miles north of Louisville, KY. The 
trip is scheduled for June 16-22, 2013. 
 

There will be an important Adult Mission Trip meeting before 
church in the media Room on April 7 at 9:30 AM.  Please call 
Joyce Cox - 829-0750 for more information. 
 

M I S S I O N  &  O U T R E A C H  P R O V I D E S  F O R   
S R .  H I G H  M I S S I O N  T R I P  

Members of Mission & Outreach packed a selection of snacks, 
fresh fruits and goodies to send with the Sr. High youth on their 
early morning departure to Boston.  The youth will report on 
their mission trip during worship on April 7. 
 

S A C K  L U N C H E S  
Did you know the Community Church also provides 
sack lunches each Friday to our homeless 
population?  Sack lunches are offered out of the 

Christian church kitchen each day of the week, prepared by 
different churches and individuals.  If you would like to help with 
this project, contact Chris Jenkins at 829-2230.  If you are not 
available to help with preparations, your cash donations are also 
greatly appreciated. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
T H E  H U M A N  R A C E  

Mission & Outreach will participate in the Human Race on May 
5, raising funds for Restorative Justice Resources.  You are 
invited to participate in the walk/run too!  You can also help by 
sponsoring the Mission & Outreach team – look for sponsor 
sheets in the church office as we get closer to the May event. 
 

R E C Y C L E  E M P T Y  I N K  J E T  C A R T R I D G E S   
 

Leave your empty inkjet cartridges in the cardboard box in the 
church office and Mission & Outreach will be able to turn them 
into cash to help fund our pledge to Habitat for Humanity.  
Please bring the cartridges in a sealed plastic baggie and 
Mission & Outreach will take care of the rest.  What could be 
easier!  Hundreds of dollars have been generated from your 
empty cartridges for this project.  For a list of accepted empty 
cartridges, please see the list in the church office or call Karin in 
the office at 823-2484. 

S A T U R D A Y  T A B L E  
On the second Saturday of each month, Mission & Outreach 
serves lunch in Memorial Hall to our local homeless population.  
In addition to offering a hot meal, we also offer showers.  If you 
would like to contribute to this effort, there are several ways to 
help:   
� Cash and check can be made out to the Community 

Church and designated for the homeless lunch 
� Thick tube socks, warm clothing – sweat pants, sweat 

shirts, jackets, etc. 
� Tarps, rain ponchos, back packs, small tents 
� LED flashlights and AAA batteries 

These items to do not have to be new, but they must be usable 
and clean.  Look for the collection bin in the church entry to drop 
off your donations.  Monetary donations should be left in the 
church office.  For more information or to volunteer, contact 
Joanne Matson at 823-5249or the church office at 823-2484. 
 

 

 

 

M I S S I O N  &  

O U T R E A C H  
M I S S I O N  &  

O U T R E A C H  



 

 

 

 
 
 

DeathDeathDeathDeath ssss     
Paul Brink, husband of Diane Brink passed away in January 
2013 at their home in Guerneville.  Paul and Diane, members 
for the past four years, regularly attended services as their 
health allowed.  Since Paul’s death, Diane has moved from 
Guerneville to 5161 Oak Meadow Drive in Santa Rosa. 
 

Jim Johnson, a long-time church member, died in February 
following a long illness.  A memorial service for Jim will be held 
at a later date. 
 

Don Storm joined the Community Church last December but 
had been active for a long time helping folks on our campus in 
some of the 12-step meetings.  He died on March 1.  A 
memorial service, officiated by Rev. Plaugher was held on 
March 23. 
 

Please hold each of these families in your prayers. 

BirthBirthBirthBirth     
Clara Seder was born March 26 to Keith and Kristine Seder at 
Queen of the Valley in Napa and weighed 7 lbs 14 oz.  Clara 
was welcomed home by big brothers Collin and Johnathan and 
is the seventh grandchild for church secretary Karin Seder. 

Directory Directory Directory Directory ChangeChangeChangeChangessss     
Lloyd & Marilyn Lerum have a new email address: 
lnmlerum@sonic.net  
 
Garth & Norma Watson have a new email address: 
johngarthandnormawatson@yahoo.com  
 
Kathy Matthies has a new home and is excited to give you her 
new address:   Kathy Matthies 
   1937 Crosspoint Ct 
   Santa Rosa, CA  95403 
   707. 758.3970 
   KathleenMatthies@Yahoo.com  

 
 

 
One fact cannot be denied – we are all aging!  Someday you may 
find yourself in need of family help or even emergency medical 
care.  Having family contact information on file at the church may 
make the first hours of any emergency easier to deal with.  We live 
in a close community, and we have a very caring church family – 
having information about whom to contact should the need arise 
would be of benefit to your pastors.   
 

Please take a moment to fill this out and bring it to the church of 
April 21 or April 28 or mail to the church office at P.O. Box 579, 
Sebastopol, 95473.  All information will be kept confidential. 
 

Your Name __________________________________________  
 

Your address __________________________________________________  
 

Your phone ___________________________________________________  
 

Family/contact person ___________________________________________  
 

Contact person relationship to you _________________________________  
 

Contact address _______________________________________________  
 

Contact phone _________________________________________________  
 

Alternate phone ________________________________________________  
 

 

T A K E  M E  O U T  T O  T H E  B A L L G A M E !  
 

Our World Champion San Francisco Giants are a hot item and 
we have 49 tickets for, Saturday, July 
6 against the LA Dodgers.  We are in 
section 131 – so sign up for the game 
and bring your glove!  We offer these 
tickets at our cost, plus the cost of the 
bus – you save the driving hassle, the 

bridge tolls and parking nightmare, and have a great trip to see 
Giant Baseball with your friends. Mark your calendar now and 
watch for sign up information soon.  Ticket price for the game 
and bus: $75. 

YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION: 
H E L P  U S  H E L P  Y O U !  



C H I L D R E N ’ S  M I N I S T R Y  
 

Our Preschool-Second grade classes use the Godly Play 
curriculum.  This is a wonderful 
curriculum that invites children to 
become aware of the Holy in our 
daily lives through creative story-
telling of the Bible stories.  Our 
children will be grouped together in 
three classes; Preschool & 
Kindergarteners, First & Second graders, Third, Fourth & Fifth 
graders.  Each class will have teachers and helpers.  Below is 
the April schedule: 
 
 
 

Preschool & Kindergarten  (Room 5) 
 

DA T E   ST O R Y  T E A C H E R  

April 7 Communion Sunday – children stay in worship  
April 14 Knowing Jesus in a New Way  
April 21 Knowing Jesus in a New Way  
April 28 Knowing Jesus in a New Way  

 
First & Second Grade  (Room 6) 

 

DA T E   ST O R Y  T E A C H E R  

April 7 Communion Sunday – children stay in worship  
April 14 Jesus and the Twelve Kathy Matthies 
April 21 Circle of the Holy Eucharist Kathy Matthies 
April 28 Paul’s Discovery Kathy Matthies 
 
 

3rd-5th Grade  (Room 4) 
 

DA T E   ST O R Y  T E A C H E R  

April 7 Communion Sunday – children stay in worship  
April 14 Acts 1:1-6 Suzanne Gordon 
April 21 Acts 9:36-43 Suzanne Gordon 
April 28 Rev 21:1-6 Laura Steyn 
 

 
 

 

                                                                Northern California  

                                                                Nevada Conference 
                                                                      United Church of Christ 
 

Summer Camps 2013  
 

At Camp Cazadero 

You & Me Camp ( E N T E R I N G  G R A D E S  K - 3 ) Aug 16-18 
A great experience for first-time campers!  Go to camp with a 
parent, grandparent, favorite aunt/uncle or other adult!  Each 
adult may bring up to 3 children, entering grades K through 3.  
Each child may bring up to 2 adults.  Check out registration and 
special pricing at www.ncncucc.org  

Junior Camp ( E N T E R I N G  G R A D E S  3 - 6 ) July 21-27 

Jr. High Camp ( E N T E R I N G  G R A D E S  6 - 9 )  July 28- Aug 3 

Sr. High Camp ( E N T E R I N G  G R A D E S  9- 12) July 14-20 
 

At Camp Tamarack 

Junior & Jr. High Camp ( E N T E R I N G  G R A D E S  4 - 8 )  July 21- 27 

Sr. High Camp ( E N T E R I N G  G R A D E S  9- 12) July 28-Aug 3 
 
 

Check www.ncncucc.org for more information and to download 
registration and health forms.   

 

Sign up to work our Apple Pies Event (August 9-10-11) and you 
can earn a scholarship for up to $150 off the price of your camp 
registration.  Sign up before the early bird deadline and you will 
save even more!   

 
 

 

Community Church of Sebastopol’s FAMILY CAMP: 

August 30-September 1, 2013 
Mark your calendar now so you don’t miss out on all the fun! 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

    
    
    

 
 

April 18  �  Meetings 
 

The Executive Board meets at 10 AM in the Women’s 
Fellowship Office.  The General Meeting is at 10:30 AM for 
Devotionals and Business Meeting in the Pilgrim Center Chapel 
with a program presentation to be announced.  A salad 
luncheon will follow in the Fellowship Hall at noon. 
    

April 25  �  Circles 
 

Both of the Women’s Fellowship Circles will meet at 10 AM in 
Fellowship Hall.  Bring a bag lunch, beverages will be provided. 
 
 

Women’s Fellowship Spring Boutique May 5 
Mark your calendars for the Women’s Fellowship 

Spring Boutique – crafts, home baked goods, 
embroidered towels, plants and so much more! 

 

 
 

M AD D  C A M P :  M U S I C  AR T  

D A N C E  A N D  D I S C O V E R Y  

C A M P ! 
 

J U N E  1 7 - 2 1  
 

Come and join us for a week of 
learning about God’s love through 
music, art, dance and discovery!  
Save the date:  Monday, June 17 
through Friday, June 21.  9:00-
12:30 every day!  Dress up 
days, dancing, singing, crafts and fun science discoveries!  
MADD Camp provides a week of fun for ages 3-10.  Five fun 
days at the Community Church for $125.  Sibling discounts too!  
And on Friday, a fun MADD Camp presentation for the whole 
family to enjoy.  Watch for registration coming soon for this fun 
summer event. 

1 Sebastian Jame 17 Roger Wilson 
 Sara Margolis 18 Burt Bishop 
 Robert Peterson  Tom Meyskens 
2 Pat Kennedy  Mark Clifton 
 Kevin-Derrick Caldwell  Bev Withington 
3 Matthew Kalemba 19 Lorinda Bradley 
5 Jeff Boal 20 Florence Woods  
 Becky Wessling  Shannon Liniak 
6 Irma Bachelor  Dave Benefiel 
 Ryan Nichols  Megan Deedler 
8 Dave Madden  Nolan Petersen 
 Jessica Steyn 21 Annie Petersilge 
 Nathan Junge 25 Amrita Davidson 
10 Kelly McKoin  Dave Madsen 
 Karin Seder  Dennis Olson 
11 Tony Given 26 Kathy Matthies 
 Colin Junge 27 Christy Saxton 
12  Caitlyn Carciere  Deidra Warner 
 Kathie Noguchi 28 Barbara Zimmer  
 Robert Clifton 29 Christine Ford 
13 Loretta Tough  Sarah Kautz 
14 Charlotte Mitchell 30 Nancy Shimetz 
16 Paul Ahvenainen  Nancy Dougherty 
 Craig Nesler  April Krautner 
 Bradley Buchanan   



 

Financial 

U p d a t e  

While income for February was 
certainly an improvement over 

January, we still fell short of 
matching our expenses. February 

expenses exceeded income by $2500, leaving us with a two 
month operating deficit of $14,789. Both pledge income and 
facility use income are behind our projections, while plate 
income has been very strong.  After two months, total operating 
expenses were $1600 over our projections. 
 

The good financial news is that our operating pledge total 
increased to $266,325.  This figure represents 128 households 
bring us to within $4700 of our pledge goal for the year.   
 
 

 
 
�Thanks to Kathy Matthies for the St. Patrick’s dinner and also 
to Darryl Fenley, Joe Plaugher, Bobbie Johanson, Judy 
Peterson, Beth Larssen, Keith Blackstone, Sonya Krautner, 
Norma and Garth Watson and Barbara Whitson. �Thanks also 
to Kathy for our beautiful Lenten banners in the sanctuary. 
�Thanks to Bob Holland for his ongoing care of the new rose 
garden. � Also to Barbara Whitson for landscaping help. 
�Thank you to Gail Thomas, Keith Blackstone and Kathy 
Matthies for our Palms. �Thanks to all who shared faith 
journeys: Pamela Downie, Mat Keller, Rosemary Manchester, 
Stuart Mitchell and Marge Holland – and to all who provided the 
wonderful soups. �Thank you to Josephine Weigel, Linda Roa, 
Marie Cotton and Janice Humphries for coordinating the soup 
suppers – with help from Teresa and Marquesa Weigel.  
�Thanks also to our dishwashers Ethan and Emma DelMonte. 
�Thanks to John Henel and Tom Dilley who continue to 
supervise the last few details in completing Pilgrim Center. 

Church Retreat 
A p r i l  1 2 - 1 4   

Into the Future with the Holy Spirit 
 

Join us for a post-Easter retreat with the 
opportunity to spend time reflecting on your 
spiritual journey and finding your own personal path.  
 

And now that our building project is complete, what are the 
next steps for the Community Church?  As we move 
forward, how will we carry our vision into our faith 
community and the wider community? 
 

Cost for the entire weekend – Friday – Sunday – $90 
Includes 2 nights and 5 meals. 
 

Saturday only option – $45 
Includes 3 meals 

 

Some scholarship money is available.  Please see Gail 
Thomas for more information (707.758.0295).  The actual 
cost for the Camp Caz weekend retreat is $125 per person 
with Adult Ed providing the balance.  If you are so inclined, 
you are invited to cover the entire amount and write you 
check for $125.  The retreat is limited to 25 adults.   
 

 
Please sign me up for the Adult Church Retreat at Caz! 
 
Name(s) _____________________________________  
 
Phone ____________ Email______________________  
 

I/we plan to come for the weekend ___  A check for the 
amount of _______ is enclosed. 
 
I/we plan to come for Saturday only _____  A check for the 
amount of ________ is enclosed. 
 

Please make checks payable to the Community Church.  
Checks can be dropped in the church office or mailed to the 
Community Church, P.O. Box 579, Sebastopol, CA  95473. 



    

    
    

    

    
    

    

    
    

    

Senior High School PF  Grades 9Senior High School PF  Grades 9Senior High School PF  Grades 9Senior High School PF  Grades 9----12121212  
 

 

 
April 7    10 AM     
Youth Sunday 

Everyone is anxious to hear our 
stories from our mission trip to 
Boston!  Meet at the church at 
10 AM on Sunday as we add 
the final touches to our 
presentation.  No evening 
meeting.  
 
 

April 14    6:30- 8 PM    Dinner & Discussion 
We have lots to talk about – join us in the Youth Lounge for 
dinner and some hot topics for discussion.  

 
 

April 21    6:30- 8 PM   
 Community Service Night 

 

We have an exciting project planned 
to help out right here in our 
community!  See you in the Youth 
Lounge. 
 

April 28    6:30- 8 PM   Tie-Dye Day 
 

Bring a shirt – add wild colors!  See you in the Youth Lounge for 
this fun project. 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
J r .  H i gh  PF   G r a d e s  6 t h -8 t h  

 

 
 

April 7    4:30-6 PM   Pizza & Game Night 
Meet in the Youth Lounge and enjoy pizza 
and your favorite games.  Bring a friend 
along to enjoy the fun!  

 
 

April 14    4:30- 6 PM    Mini Mission Trip Meeting 
This meeting is for youth only (parents will have a chance to 
meet later).  Exciting plans are in the works for our mini mission 
trip – join us in the Youth Lounge and find out all the details. 

 
 

April 21    4:30- 6 PM   Tie Dye Day 

Bring a t-shirt and delve into the 
psychedelic colors of tie-dye at this fun 

meeting. 
 

 
 

April 28    4:30- 6 PM   Community 
Service Night 

 

We have an exciting project planned 
to help out right here in our 
community!  See you in the Youth 
Lounge.



 APRIL 2013 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

31 
Easter Sunday 
6:30 AM Easter Sunrise Service at Ragle 
9:00 AM Jazzy Easter Service 
10:15 AM Easter Egg Hunt 
11:00 AM Classic Easter Service 

1 
2:00 PM 
Reader's 
Cirlcle: Rumors 
of Peace 

2 3 4 
7:00 PM Grief Group 

5 
10:00 AM 
UkeStars 
Practice 

6 

7 
Youth Sunday 
9:30 AM Adult Mission Trip Meeting 
9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
10:00 AM Sr. High Youth 
10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry 
11:45 AM Parish Listeners  
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 

8 9 10 
10:00 AM Women's 
Bible Study 
7:00 PM Handbells 

11 
7:30 AM Men's Bible 
Study 
7:00 PM Grief Group 
7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

12 
Adult Church 
Retreat at Caz 
10:00 AM 
UkeStars 
Practice 

13 
Adult Church 
Retreat at Caz 
8:40 AM Between 
Women 
11:30 AM Second 
Saturday Lunch 

14 
Adult Church Retreat at Caz 
9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry 
11:45 AM New Member Meeting 
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 
6:30 PM Sr. High Youth 

15 
7:00 PM 
Mission & 
Outreach 

16 17 
10:00 AM Women's 
Bible Study 
7:00 PM Board of 
Trustees Meeting 
7:00 PM Handbells 

18 
10:00 AM WF Board 
10:30 AM WF Meeting 
12:00 PM WF 
Luncheon 
6:15 PM Music & 
Worship Planning 
7:00 PM Grief Group 
7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

19 
10:00 AM 
UkeStars 
Practice 

20 

21 
New Members Received 
9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry 
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 
6:30 PM Sr. High Youth 

22 23 24 
10:00 AM Women's 
Bible Study 
7:00 PM Church 
Council 
7:00 PM Handbells 

25 
7:30 AM Men's Bible 
Study 
10:00 AM WF Circles in 
Fellowship Hall 
7:00 PM Grief Group 
7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

26 
10:00 AM 
UkeStars 
Practice 

27 
Rebuilding Together 

28 
9:30 AM Adult Sunday School 
10:30 AM Worship & Children's Ministry 
4:30 PM Jr. High Youth Group 
6:30 PM Sr. High Youth 

29 30 1 
10:00 AM Women's 
Bible Study 
7:00 PM Handbells 

2 
7:00 PM Grief Group 
7:15 PM Chancel Choir 

3 
10:00 AM 
UkeStars 
Practice 

4 

 

 


